TOWN ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

January 7, 2009
· The Selectmen received a reminder from the Town Clerk that Annual Reports are due by January 15th.
· The Board of Selectmen received a letter from Dr. Marshall regarding the FY2010 school budget and the meeting schedule of the newly appointed Finance Subcommittee of the NMRSD Committee.

· The Selectmen received FY09 tax rate certification notifications from DOR.

· COMPLAINT:  The Selectmen received a phone call from Bill Gostanian regarding Tax Assessment, Valuation of Home, Johnson Residence and Pomerleau Business.
· The Selectmen received a memo from MRPC regarding 2009 Traffic Count Plan.  They are requesting the Selectmen’s response if they want additional locations included.

· The Town of Ashby has been granted permission by MASSDEP to begin the Open Air Burning Season before the January 15th start date due to the December 11th ice storm.  Permits can be obtained at either the Police or Fire Station.  The fee for the Burn Permit is $25.00 and is good until May 1st at 4:00 p.m.

· The Board of Selectmen received copies of a letter from MassDEP regarding Foster Road, Gulliver’s Orchard’s invalid RAO Notice of Noncompliance.

· The Ashby Recycling Center Transfer Station will next be open from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. on Saturdays, January 10th and January 24th this month.  The RCTS has a Book Donation Drop-off container located at the facility.  For more information contact Got Books at 978-664-6555 or donate@gotbooks.com.
· 5’x8’ Funeral American Flag donations for the cemeteries in Town would be appreciated.  Anyone interested in making a donation please contact Bill Seymour, Sr. at 386-5532.
· The Selectmen have received the following mail, email, memos and faxes:

· Notification of Public Hearing for Non-Residential Site Plan-Telecommunication Facility in Brookline, NH

· Faxed NMRSD Notice of Next School Committee Meeting
· NCCES Essential News
· Emailed Preliminary Agenda for Next MART Advisory Board Meeting

· Massachusetts Taxpayers Foundation News Release
· State Capital Briefs
· Letter regarding Voting Procedures for the Annual Business Meeting and Invitation to MMA’s 30th Annual Meeting and Trade Show
· MMA’s The Beacon
· Public Service Announcements:

+
All eligible individuals (seniors and ADA qualified) wishing to participate in the Meals on Wheels Program should contact Angie Godin at 386-6800.  Meals are only $1.00 and are now delivered Monday through Friday around noon.

+
MART Shuttle Service is available to all eligible (60 years or older, ADA qualified) individuals.  Ashby residents may use the van on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays for medical appointments and shopping.  Interested residents should call Jennifer Collins Monday through Thursday at 386-2501, ext. 11 to apply and schedule use.

